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BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meeting
Marcum Conference Center 180/6, Oxford, Ohio
Friday, December 9, 2022

The Secretary to the Board of Trustees confirms that as specified in the Regulations of
the Board of Trustees of Miami University, in compliance with Section 121.22 of the Ohio
Revised Code, due notice was given prior to holding this meeting of the Board of Trustees.

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. with Chair Mary Schell presiding. Roll was
called with a majority of Trustees present, constituting a quorum. In addition to the Trustees,
attending for all or part of the meeting were — President Greg Crawford; Senior Vice President
David Creamer; Vice Presidents Cristina Alcalde, Jayne Brownell, Brad Bundy, Ande Durojaiye,
Sue McDowell, David Seidl, Amy Shoemaker, Brent Shock, and Randi Thomas; interim Vice
President for UCM Jessica Rivinius; Director of Athletics David Sayler; Executive Assistant to
the President Dawn Tsirelis; Associate Vice Presidents Kenya Ash, and Dawn Fahner; Director
of Executive Communications, Ashlea Jones; Executive Fellow Stacey Lowery Bretz; and Ted
Pickerill, Chief of Staff, and Secretary to the Board of Trustees; along with many others in
attendance to assist or observe.

Roll call of Trustees:

Present: Steve Anderson Zachary Haines
S. Biff Bowman (National Trustee) Elizabeth McNellie
Ryan Burgess Dinesh Paliwal (National Trustee)
Sandra D. Collins John Pascoe
Dawson Cosgrove (Student Trustee) Mary Schell
John Fazio (Student Trustee) Mark Sullivan (National Trustee)
Debbie Feldman

Absent: Trustee Rod Robinson, and National Trustee Jeff Pegues

Public Study Session

Comments from the Public
The Board received no requests for public comment.
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Update — Vice President Cristina Alcalde

Vice President for Institutional Diversity and Inclusion Cristina Alcalde provided the
Board with a DEI, and Office of Diversity and Inclusion update.

She explained that the mission of the Office of Institutional Diversity and Inclusion is to
advance Miami University’s inclusive excellence and promote a welcoming community for all,
by providing an integrated, holistic approach to diversity, equity and inclusion through
structures, policies, initiatives, and programming. The approach involves:
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e (Capacity Building

e Structure

e Accountability and Transparency
e Recruitment and Retention

The OIDI presentation is attached.

Advancing Strategic Partnerships, Institutional Relations and Economy (ASPIRE) Update
Vice President Randi Thomas

The Vice President for ASPIRE Randi Thomas provided the Board with an update on the
focus and efforts on the Office of ASPIRE.

He relayed to the Board the goals for ASPIRE, which are to:

Develop Relationships
Increase Revenue
Advance Reputation
Increase Rankings.

Four pillars advance this mission:

Building the economies of communities we serve

Attracting and developing talent for Ohio

Aligning resources with stakeholder priorities

Elevating Miami’s profile regionally, statewide, and nationally

He then provided an overview and examples of the results achieved by ASPIRE, and the
partnerships it has developed.

The ASPIRE presentation is attached.

Public Business Session

Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes

Trustee Anderson moved, Trustee Feldman seconded, and by voice vote, the minutes of
the prior meeting of the Board of Trustees were unanimously approved, with all voting in favor
and none opposed.

Consent Calendar

Resolutions on the Consent Calendar, included:

e Designation of Emerita and Emeritus
e (Campus Naming
e Remediation Report
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e Reappointment of National Trustee Jeff Pegues
e Honorary Degrees

Trustee Haines moved, Trustee Collins seconded, and by voice vote the items on the
Consent Calendar were unanimously approved, with all voting in favor and none opposed.

Associated materials are attached.

Chair’s Comments

Chair Mary Schell relayed the following information:
Good morning and welcome to this meeting of the Miami University Board of Trustees.

I will begin by welcoming our newest member, Beth McNellie, to her first meeting as a
Trustee. Beth is a Miami alumna who graduated from the Western College Program. As a
student, she was a member of the Honors Program and Associated Student Government (ASG).
Beth is a partner at BakerHostetler in Columbus where she specializes in motor vehicle franchise
law and is the Columbus office’s litigation coordinator. Most recently served on Miami
University’s Foundation Board. Welcome Beth, we’re very glad you’re here. Please with us a
little more of your background.

Yesterday during our committee meetings, we received new sets of data and their
measurements which will track priority performance metrics and university goals. Thank you,
interim Provost Mullenix, Padma Patil, David Creamer, Dave Ellis, and everyone who
contributed to the work in this area as we strive to achieve Miami’s goals, measure progress
along the way — and hold ourselves accountable.

We are building off the momentum of the Board’s retreat in September. We will use the
newly developed metrics to keep the Board and the Miami Community well informed of our
progress in advancing Miami University — and as a result the State of Ohio - into a dynamic and
evolving future.

Since our last meeting, there have been achievements, accomplishments, and Alumni
contributions to acknowledge and celebrate.

In October, we announced that we received a commitment to bequeath a $46 million gift
— the largest in the history on the University. We are deeply appreciative of the generosity of
John Metz, Class of 1957, and his husband, Ali Khan. In 2007 they gave a $5 million bequest as
part of a class gift. This new gift is designated for scholarships in support of students who are
Pell Grant eligible. These are the students who have the greatest need for financial assistance
and John and Li’s generosity will impact the lives of students and their families for generations.

Miami’s Art Museum has a new name.

A transformational gift from longtime donor Richard Cocks means our 24,000 square-
foot teaching museum is now the Richard and Carole Cocks Art Museum. This is the museum’s
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largest gift ever and the new name honors Richard and his late wife Carole. We are truly
appreciative for their support of Miami University and the arts.

Finally, I’'m so pleased to express our gratitude in person to our national trustee Dinesh
Paliwal and his wife Ila. Their most recent gift establishes the Dinesh and Ila Paliwal Endowed
Dean of the College of Engineering and Computing. This is the first fully endowed position for
the College and will support Dean Beena Sukumaran and the future deans in realizing the
strategic direction of the college. In addition, their gift establishes a scholarship fund to support
underrepresented students.

In athletics, the Miami football team is bowl-bound for the second consecutive year!
They will travel to the Bahamas to play the University of Alabama Birmingham next week. The
bowl our team is playing in is the very first game of this year’s bowl season — Go RedHawks!

And, you may have seen it in local or national media — so a big shout out to our students,
whose unbridled enthusiasm for the U.S. Men’s National Soccer Team was captured on video
and broadcast at the world cup stadium, and throughout the globe. They were having a lot of fun
cheering for the U.S. team.

Since our last meeting, we’ve learned that Miami is ranked fourth in the nation for the
total number of students studying abroad during the 2020-2021 academic year. That year, nearly
400 of our students earned study abroad credit, traveling to 19 different countries; most students
who studied abroad attended the Miami University John E. Dolibois European Center in
Luxembourg or were in faculty-led programs.

On November 9th, President Crawford, and Miami Tribe of Oklahoma Chief, Doug
Lankford, along with many others, celebrated fifty years of partnership. A highlight was hearing
from the grandnephew of Chief Forest Olds, and the grandson of President Phil Shriver, founders
of our special partnership with the Tribe. To honor the historic first meeting between the Tribe
and the University, Chief Lankford presented a statue of Chief Olds and President Shriver now
displayed in Roudebush Hall.

Finally, I would like to thank Vice President Cristina Alcalde for her update on
advancing diversity, equity, and inclusion at Miami. Thanks also to Vice President Randi

Thomas for his report on our partnerships, institutional relations, and the regional economy.

Later in the meeting, President Crawford will share his remarks, during which he will
introduce our new Director of Sustainability, Olivia Herron.

It is always such a pleasure to recognize our incredible students, faculty, staff, and
alumni, and the whole Miami community for their achievements, efforts, commitment and
support. It’s a great way to head into commencement and wrap up the year.

Thank you, that concludes my remarks.

Love and Honor.
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Reports, Ordinances and Resolutions
Report of the Chair of University Senate Executive Committee,
Chair Schell welcomed Dr. Poetter who relayed the following information:

Thank you for the opportunity to share some notes with you regarding Miami University
Senate’s work during the first semester of the 2022-2023 academic year.

Over the past several years, university senate has held “retreats” for senators during
January and August. These are unofficial meetings, during which no attendance is taken and no
official business occurs. The retreats have helped the university senate to build capacity, know-
how, understanding, and community as we make our way forward each year. Our next retreat is
scheduled for January 17, 2023, on the Hamilton Campus. In that meeting, we plan on focusing
on building senate’s capacity to discuss complicated policy changes and to understand and to
build our own senses of well-being on our campus as active participants in the university’s
mission and daily life.

Under the leadership of Senator Nathan French, the senate has hosted several “Senate
Working Sessions” during off-weeks of senate. In these sessions, senators and Miami
Community members meet to discuss important topics that may be percolating for senate action.
This semester the university senate hosted sessions on a) “Undergraduate Research &
Employment”; b) “The Myaamia Center, Miami University, and Tribal Sovereignty: FOCUS
theme 2022-2023 and Beyond"; and ¢) and “Student, Faculty, and Staff Mental Health.”

In terms of senate business, we have been discussing and acting on several issues in
Senate Executive Committee and on the floor of senate. Since my last report for your September
2022 meeting, we passed Senate Resolutions supporting the graduate school’s suggested changes
to the formal functions of graduate council, on the academic integrity policy for graduate
students, and on suggested changes to the summer stipend program for graduate assistants; we
passed resolutions in support of new undergraduate majors in Cybersecurity and Music
Composition; and we passed a resolution supporting changes to the natural science requirements
in the Miami Plan. We have also have heard and discussed special reports on the floor of
university senate from Susan McDowell, VP of Research and Innovation, on new internal
research grant programs; from Leighton Peterson, Director of Liberal Education, on changes to
the Miami Plan; from Mike Crowder, Dean of the Graduate School, on the status of new
graduate programs and the summer stipend program for graduate assistants; from the Fiscal
Priorities Committee of Senate co-chaired by Senators Brooke Flinders and Melissa Chase on the
status of the university’s financial profile; from Susan Zazycki on progress being made by the
Climate Action Task Force; from Senator Rosemary Pennington on the Honors Course
Recertification process that the campus will be engaged in this spring; and from Interim Provost
Liz Mullenix on campus responses to student crises.

The current chair, chair-elect, and past chair of Miami’s University Senate Executive
Committee are members of the Ohio Faculty Council, the body representing the senate bodies of
the 14, four-year state colleges and universities in Ohio. The Ohio Faculty Council (or OFC),
chaired by Wright State’s Laura Luehrmann, is recognized by the Chancellor and Ohio Board of
Regents. Recently the council has been exploring ways to share information and progress in
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addressing campus mental health, which included a special presentation by Miami’s own Dean
of Students Kimberly Moore on Miami’s approaches to supporting students, staff, and faculty
mental health. And also, at its November meeting the council honored Miami faculty member
Andrew Jones (Chemical, Paper, and Biomedical Engineering), who was recognized as a
recipient of the Ohio Faculty Council Technology Commercialization Award for his
collaborative research work which included undergraduate students helping him to take research
findings to product.

As always, we have several processes, policies, and issues requiring executive committee
input and shaping for second semester. We begin our work formally on the second semester
agenda of senate in mid-January ahead of our first meeting as a university senate body on
January 23, 2023.

And last, let me again say how pleased we are to be working with interim Provost Liz
Mullenix, who continues to be a trusted, outstanding colleague on the shared governance
journey, and an effective leader in university senate throughout the first semester.

On behalf of university senate and senate executive committee, thank you for the
opportunity to give a short update. I look forward to saying more about our progress as a

university senate at your next meeting.

The Senate report is attached.

Report of the Student Body President
Chair Schell welcomed Amitoj Kaur who relayed the following:
Good morning, everyone!

It is good to be back, I have to admit, amongst the chaos that is finals week being in the
Marcum with you all is always my happy place, and I have missed you all dearly. I joked to my
mom this morning that our joint breakfast this morning is essentially the Thanksgiving I never
got growing up.

But a lot has happened since my last report to you all in May. [ am going to get right into
it, because in my humble opinion, ASG has been killing it this semester.

Khenadi and I ran on three major platform points; increasing the student minimum wage,
having free menstrual products available across campus, and implementing a peer-to-peer
diversity program.

Right now, we are three for three, and some.

The moment we got elected, we scheduled a meeting with Dr. Creamer to understand
what our options were, and start the conversation. We did our research and could not have been
more honored when at the end of the meeting, Dr. Creamer offered us one undergraduate seat on
the Student Wages committee, I was happy to fill the seat for the first time in Miami history, and
by the end of the summer, the committee had raised student wages by 20%. As a student who
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made minimum wage on this campus for two years, I knew how much this would impact
students, particularly low-income students such as myself. However, I was still so pleasantly
surprised at the amount of messages I received from students on how this has changed how they
are able to afford college, and their general quality of life - we are beyond grateful to Dr.
Creamer and Dawn Fahner for allowing us a voice on this integral committee and trusting us.

When we came back this fall, we went on our own tour of campus to make sure as many
students as possible were aware that their student body was here for them, and visible. Even if
that meant I was moving first year students in, in 90-degree weather on western campus. We
visited many pre-semester programs, which was nostalgic considering Khenadi and I met at one
our own freshman year. Convocation this year was changed into a pep rally and I got to be one of
the co-hosts of the evening with the Football team’s punter!

We also revisited the menstrual product initiative, for those of you who may need a small
reminder, Miami University is a cashless campus, so as someone who uses menstrual products, it
didn’t make sense to me why I would need a quarter for an essential hygienic product. During
my time on the Armstrong Student Center Board, we piloted free products and it has been
extremely successful. Since then, integral partners, and let’s be honest, mentors have been Dean
Conley and Dr. Steve Large from the Office of Wellness, President Crawford, and Cody Powell
and Jermey Davis from PDF. I am excited to share that after literally years of work we will be
looking at having free menstrual products in all academic buildings and high frequency student
buildings such as the rec and Shriver. These products will go into all women and gender-neutral
bathrooms. I am excited and so honored to finish this project with these incredible stakeholders
before I finally leave campus in May.

This semester I also had the honor of sitting on the Provost Search Selection Committee
as the sole undergraduate representative. It was a large responsibility, with a lot of classes
missed, but it was a pleasure to serve this University and help shape such a large decision. I look
forward to the selection of the new Provost.

After going to a lot of campus events together, Khenadi and I realized very quickly we
needed a lesson in dining etiquette - because truly who needs that many utensils in a singular
meal?! I digress, upon reflection we realized that if we felt self-conscious about our dining
etiquette, that a lot of our peers probably did too. So, naturally, we hosted an etiquette dinner
and hosted over 11 student organizations in Shriver for a full 3 course plated meal, and lesson
from the Career Center. It was a phenomenal night spearheaded by Khenadi, and we learned so
much!

Speaking of food, did y’all know? ASG conducted research with the entire student body
and sorted thousands of data entries to provide the university with what National Brand we
would like to see housed in Bell Tower. Our Secretary of On-Campus Affairs, Grace Payne
spearheaded this, from the original form, consolidating into the top five, and then ultimately the
winner of our survey that had thousands of votes. Any guesses on which brand won? Raising
Cane's Chicken Fingers! I look forward to a Miami where a box combo is just a walk away for
students.

However, with food often comes a lot of waste, and as a campus who strives to be as
sustainable as possible, ASG has wondered how we can address these concerns. I am happy to
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share that our Secretary of Sustainability and Infrastructure has partnered with Cafe Lux, the
coffee shop in Armstrong, and they are now composting! This is the beginning of an amazing
partnership with ASG and our dining services.

Last semester we saw a large burn out with the student body, but this semester has been
unreal and the energy has been unmatched, campus has had a different vibe all fall.

I would also be remiss if I didn’t say that so much of my success as Student body
President has come from the connections and genuine love I have received during my own time
as a Student Trustee. When I left my position, I knew the future of Student Trustees was in good
hands. Dawson seeing you blossom into your role as the senior trustee has genuinely been such
a joy to see. I am not your co-trustee anymore, but as a best friend, I could not be more proud of
you, and the work you have done this semester.

Jack, we have been working together for months now, but let me say it officially on
record, welcome to the family. You are going to be incredible - buckle in for the adventure of a
lifetime, and as you know, get ready to work. You always have a built-in bestie with me, but
honestly your co-trustee is much cooler.

To wrap up my report, it is the highest honor to serve this University. Whether that be as
Student Body President, as a former Student Trustee, or even as an intern for UCM, I am grateful
for every opportunity, thank you all for all you do for this university.

With Love and Honor, I conclude my report, and am happy to answer any questions.

President’s Report

President Crawford updated the Board on three themes:

e Leading with Learners (Teacher-Scholar Model)
e Learning to Lead (Leadership Programs)
e Learning for Impact (Advancing Sustainability)

As he discussed each theme, he featured and highlighted many members of the Miami
University community, including Miami’s new Director of Sustainability, Oliva Herron, who he

introduced to the Board.

The President’s presentation is attached.

Student Trustee Reports

To enable the Student Trustees to depart the meeting early to attend final examinations,
the agenda was adjusted to shift their presentations to an earlier time.

Chair Schell then called upon Student Trustees Cosgrove and Fazio to deliver their
reports.
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Student Trustee Cosgrove relayed the following:

It is my pleasure to be here with you all today. As always, it is so great to catch up with
everyone at our dinners and receptions. Being the senior trustee, there are points where you
become so familiar with the role that you tend to forget how special this opportunity really is.
However, without fail, each meeting I am reminded how blessed I am to have the opportunity to
be the voice of the students in these spaces. One thing I could never take for granted is the
incredible people I have had the privilege of working with day in and day out, so many of whom
are in this room today.

It is hard for me to comprehend or accept, whatever it may be, that another semester has
come and gone. This semester was an exciting time for the student body, energies were different,
and involvement has been as high as ever and it has been clear all over campus. Whether it be the
thousands of students at career fairs, seeing students pack King for the Late-Night Breakfast, or
the thousands of students that packed Brick Street for the U.S. world cup game. While it may
seem trivial or even inappropriate for me to mention, I saw it as an embodiment of the
community that can be built at Miami, and the community that had been impacted by COVID
over the past couple of years is slowly yet surely recovering and coming together once again

However, the continued movement towards normalcy again in Oxford brings with it a
new set of challenges for us, some that we may still not even know about. A post pandemic
world is one we are still learning to navigate. For myself, learning how to have tough
conversations with my peers on our mental health, addressing burnout, and in general planning
for the future has been top of mind - I know many seniors can relate. As we continue to grow as
a community, each class is going to have their own unique struggles, and we have to see how we
can address them.

The end of every semester provides an opportunity for me to reflect on my overall
experience the past 3 or 4 months and truthfully, further back than that. I was thinking about the
place I was in when I gave my report exactly a year ago to date. For those who may not
remember, I had worked myself beyond my means and was not in the best mental state. After
that day, people reached out to me just to check in and let me know they cared for me. Since
then, I have been able to truly prioritize my own well-being, and advocate for others. Which is
why it has been a pleasure to work with ASG as we partner for the mental health forum next
semester to make it larger than we ever have before.

I am looking forward to helping with this programming that encourages Miami
University students to have tough conversations just like we had last year. Now here we are, a
year later, seeing the tremendous strides we have made as a university to ensure that we can
provide the best environment for all of our students. I said it earlier but, to me, it is a true
testament to everyone here today and all your dedication to this wonderful university that I
decided to call home four years ago.

After another successful semester I am looking forward to getting home, relaxing, and
spending time with my family for the Holiday season. I am also looking forward to a J-term trip
to London/Brussels with the Farmer School of Business for a few weeks after Christmas. After
that trip, I will be back in Oxford for my last semester as an undergraduate college student.
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Again, thank you all for everything you have done for this university, the students and for
me personally. I hope everyone has a wonderful and much needed break and can enjoy the
Holiday season. With Love and Honor, thank you.

Student Trustee Fazio relayed the following:

It's a privilege to finally have the opportunity to speak with you all. While I was
appointed in June, and have already started working with many of the people in this room, I
haven’t had the opportunity to formally introduce myself to everyone. My name is John Fazio,
but I go by Jack. I’'m a sophomore microbiology student, hoping to go to medical school. Before
I go any farther, I would like to thank everyone here today for welcoming me so warmly as I
serve as a voice of the student body. During my time here, I look forward to advocating for the
student body, and reporting on their needs and progress.

Throughout this semester, Dawson and I have had the privilege of working both with
administrators and ASG. We’ve kept open dialogue regarding the welfare of the student body
with the administrators we work closest with. We have also made strides in opening dialogue
with administrators that student trustees had not previously had the pleasure of working with. We
have worked with ASG to respond to student concerns and advance student interests. We have
begun the search for the next student trustee. Dawson and I have also had the privilege of serving
on Vice-President Brownell’s mental health task force. In this role we have engaged in
discussions on how best to invest the mental health fee to safeguard the mental and emotional
well-being of our student body.

As we move forward, creating new initiatives and tools to invest in student wellness, we
must focus on leaving no one behind. Progress in the area of student wellness will be impossible
without open and clear communication with the entire student body. This communication needs
to focus on how to access the help we offer, and will offer in the future. Without clear
communication about how students can use the resources the University invests so much energy
into, students will continue to struggle regardless of the help available to them. We’ve made
great strides in this so far, like with the wellness navigator tool, a project from the office of
Student Wellness. I look forward to seeing how we can continue to grow in this area.

As the semester comes to a close, I am excited to report that the student body is fully
engaged with many of the opportunities we had shifted to Zoom during the pandemic. Clubs and
intramural sports are in full swing, and intramural broomball was as competitive as ever. As
unhappy as my early morning chemistry class may be, we no longer have to worry about moving
classes online, bringing a sense of normalcy and consistency.

While I am disappointed to see the semester come to an end, ’'m excited to spend time abroad
this winter. I plan to spend two weeks in San Ignacio, Belize helping local healthcare
professionals bring outpatient healthcare and public health education to underserved areas of the
rural countryside. I am also excited to take some time to explore the nearby cave systems and
Aztec ruins. [ have to mention I am looking forward to taking some time to relax and regenerate
after a challenging semester. I am optimistic to see what the winter and spring semesters will
bring for the student body, and can’t wait to return soon. I am looking forward to the journey that
being a student trustee brings, and cannot wait to continue to serve the student body in that
capacity.

10/253



With Love and Honor, I conclude my first report.
Academic and Student Affairs Committee
Report of the Committee Chair
Committee Chair John Pascoe relayed the following:

The Academic and Student Affairs Committee met yesterday in Marcum Conference
Center.

The Committee heard updates from Academic Affairs, the Vice President for Student
Life, the interim Vice President for University Communications and Marketing, and the Vice
President for Enrollment Management and Student Success. The Committee also received
written reports from Associated Student Government and University Senate.

The meeting began with updates and presentations from Academic Affairs. Topics
included several resolutions; the annual remediation report to the State, honorary degrees for
Commencement, and two new bachelor degrees — Music Composition, and Cybersecurity. The
Committee recommends all for approval today. Honorary degrees and the remediation report
were approved earlier today with the consent calendar, and the two degrees will be considered
momentarily.

Interim Provost Mullenix relayed to the Committee her experience as dean of the College
of Creative Arts, and the strategies and partnerships she employed to transform the College from
subvention to self-sustainment. The Associate Vice Provost for Institutional Research and
Effectiveness, Padma Patil, addressed the Committee on data and measures available for use in
developing and tracking performance metrics. Vice President and Dean of the Regional
Colleges, Ande Durojaiye, informed the Committee of strategies to advance the Regional
Campuses, and to assist the communities which they serve.

Interim Vice President Jessica Rivinius provided a UCM update and presented upon the
UCM five-year vison. She informed the Committee of the status of the “Power of Will” brand
campaign, which has already exceeded its 57 million impressions goal. In discussing the five-
year vison, she emphasized the value and importance of stability, predictability, planning, and a
solid foundation. She also presented on building a national brand, marketing maturity, campus
partnerships, telling impactful stories, and harnessing the power of data.

Vice President Brent Shock provided an EMSS update, and Associate Vice President and
Director of Admission Bethany Perkins updated the Committee on admission efforts to date.
The enrollment update showed early positive trends for the Fall 2023 class. Applications were
up over 20% overall, with domestic non-resident applications up 22% and Ohio applications up
14%. International applications are up 85.5%, with much of the growth in Nigeria, Ghana, and
Uzbekistan where a US-based education is in high demand. The overall quality of the total
application pool is on par with the last several years. To date, Miami has received just over
90,000 inquiries, almost a 14% increase.
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Vice President Jayne Brownell provided a Student Life update, and Dr. John Ward,
Director of the Student Counseling Service, presented on counseling services for students. He
explained the stepped care approach to mental health services, and the different levels of care.
He also discussed utilization numbers, and future directions for mental health and student
counseling services.

Finally, the Committee received several written reports, including reports on MiamiRISE,
Boldly Creative, Orientation, eLearning, and student debt. These and the other written reports
received will be included in the meeting’s minutes.
Thank you, that concludes my report.
Resolutions

Associated material is attached.

Bachelor Degree in Music Composition

Trustee Burgess moved, Trustee Pascoe seconded, and by voice vote, the resolution was
unanimously approved, with all voting in favor and none opposed.

Bachelor Degree in Cybersecurity

Trustee Haines moved, Trustee Burgess seconded, and by voice vote, the resolution was
unanimously approved, with all voting in favor and none opposed.

Finance and Audit Committee
Report of the Committee Chair
Committee Chair Mark Sullivan relayed the following:

The Finance and Audit Committee met yesterday at the Marcum Conference Center. The
Committee considered one ordinance and three resolutions at the meeting. All of these items
were discussed and endorsed by the Committee yesterday and are recommended for approval
later in this meeting.

The Committee had its annual meeting with the independent auditor to review the results
of the fiscal year 2022 financial audit. Matt Garvey from RSM covered all of the required
communications with the Committee, and there were no observations that required
communication with the Committee. Unfortunately, this is the last year that RSM can serve as
the University’s independent auditor due to the required rotation of the IPA. The University is in
the process of working with the Auditor of State to select a new IPA prior to the start of next
year’s audit.

Over two years ago, the Committee began working with the administration on an

eventual replacement of the current enterprise resource planning system. At yesterday’s meeting
vice presidents Creamer, Shock and Seidl presented their recommendation for the new ERP and
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a budget for the nearly four-year project. A move to the software as a service product provided
by Workday is a necessary change as the current ERP is nearing its end of life and is no longer
fully meeting the University’s data and reporting needs. This situation is only expected to
become more problematic in the future if this change is not made.

This project requires substantial financial and employee investments for the proposed
ERP to be implemented but in order to fully meet the needs of our students in the future and
efficiently accomplish the administrative and regulatory requirements of the University, this
change must be made and the Committee recommends the approval of the resolution authorizing
this change.

Associate vice president Cody Powell provided the Committee with an update on the
status of capital projects. While some problems are occurring due to supply chain issues, most
projects remain on schedule and on budget. One problem not related to supply chain difficulties
has been encountered with the Ogden Hall renovation that will delay the completion of that
project until November 2023. Unexpected structural weaknesses were uncovered during the
interior demolition of the building. While the project remains on budget, several weeks of added
work to correct these issues has made it impossible for the building to be available at the
beginning of next fall. All of the needed repairs have now been completed and the project is
proceeding as planned except for the delay in the completion.

Mr. Powell also presented a resolution for the renovation of the Bell Tower Dining
facility for the Committee’s consideration. This project is recommended by the Committee for
approval.

The Committee devoted significant time yesterday to discussing the university budget.
Dr. Creamer previewed the dashboards that have been developed to assist trustees in tracking
budget trends and asked the committee members for their input on the new dashboards. Dr.
Creamer also reviewed some financial highlights from the fiscal year 2022 financial statements
since the Committee did not meet in September.

In regard to this year’s budget, the Committee received and discussed proposed revisions
to the fiscal year 2023 budget. The revisions are needed given a higher forecast for salary and
benefit spending by Academic Affairs and a shortfall in Regional Campus tuition revenue.

These negative adjustments reflect the ongoing challenges with Miami’s budget given the current
difficulty in growing tuition revenue year over year. The budget revisions were endorsed by the
Committee and are recommended for approval.

Annually, Miami University must submit an efficiency report to Ohio’s Chancellor of
Higher Education. The reporting priorities that must be met through this report are established by
the Chancellor each year. Associate vice president David Ellis provided the Committee with
some highlights from this year’s report. With the adoption of the accompanying resolution, the
report will be submitted to the Chancellor of Higher Education in compliance with this
legislative requirement.

Annually, the Committee reviews the internal audit plan with the university’s chief audit

officer. Mr. Moore shared the plan with the committee and provided the committee with a brief
update on the status of this year’s plan. While the Committee received the opportunity to
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suggest changes to the plan, it was comfortable with the plan as presented.

The final agenda topic at yesterday’s meeting was a report form Trustee Bowman on the
Investment Subcommittee meeting that took place Wednesday afternoon in 104 Roudebush Hall.
During the meeting the Committee received an update on this year’s investment performance
from the Strategic Investment Group. The preliminary results for November were strong,
reversing the 2% investment loss for the fiscal year through October. Rising interest rates due to
sustained inflation continues to hamper market performance resulting in increased volatility that
likely will remain throughout this fiscal year.

Strategic Investment Group also reviewed investment manager fees for the previous
fiscal year. Fee negotiations and asset aggregations with other clients resulted in an estimated
savings of about $796,000 for the non-endowment in fiscal year 22. The Committee also
received information about the influence ESG has on investing today. The Committee found this
information to be helpful as it continues to study how climate issues are influencing investment
performance and investment practices at other universities and foundations. Given the growing
influence of ESG, the Subcommittee will continue to follow this matter as it continues to evolve.

Madam Chairperson that concludes the report of the Finance and Audit Committee.

Ordinances and Resolutions

Associated material is attached.

Ordinance

Revised FY2023 Appropriation Ordinance

Senior Vice President Creamer spoke in support of the ordinance. Trustee Feldman
moved, Trustee Anderson seconded, and by roll call vote, the ordinance was unanimously
approved, with eight voting in favor and none opposed.

Resolutions

ERP Authorization

Senior Vice President Creamer spoke in support of the resolution and stated, if
approved, Workday would be contracted and work would proceed almost immediately. Trustee
Burgess moved, Trustee Anderson seconded, and by voice vote, the resolution was unanimously
approved, with all voting in favor and none opposed.

Ogden Hall and Bell Tower Place

Senior Vice President Creamer spoke in support of the resolution. Trustee Haines
moved, Trustee Burgess seconded, and by voice vote, the resolution was unanimously approved,
with all voting in favor and none opposed.
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Annual Efficiency Report

Senior Vice President Creamer spoke in support of the resolution. Trustee Burgess
moved, Trustee Anderson seconded, and by voice vote, the resolution was unanimously
approved, with all voting in favor and none opposed.

Report of the Nominating Committee and the Election of Officers

The nominating Committee was composed of Trustees Robinson, Bowman, and
Feldman. Trustee Rod Robinson served as chair. In the absence of Trustee Robinson, National
Trustee Bowman reported that the Committee recommended the following slate of officers:

Chair, Mary Schell

Vice Chair, Deborah Feldman
Treasurer, Rod Robinson
Secretary, Sandra Collins

Trustee Burgess then moved, Trustee Haines seconded, and by unanimous voice vote,
with all voting in favor and none opposed, the slate of officers for calendar year 2023 was
approved.

Executive Session

Following a motion by Trustee Burgess, a second by Trustee Anderson and unanimous
roll call vote, with eight voting in favor and none opposed, the Board convened to Executive
Session to consult with counsel, review pending litigation, matters required to be kept
confidential - trade secrets, personnel matters - the appointment of public employees, and for
preparations for negotiations with public employees; as provided by the Open Meetings Act,
Ohio Revised Code Section 121.22.

Return to Public Session

Other Business
No additional business was conducted.

Adjournment of Meeting

With no other business to come before the Board, Trustee Burgess then moved, Trustee
Pascoe seconded, and by unanimous voice vote, with all voting in favor and none opposed, the
Board, adjourned at 12:45 p.m.
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Written Reports

The Office of Institutional Diversity and Inclusion Annual Report

Associated material is attached.

'//Z/'///-“ =

T. O. Pickerill 1T
Secretary to the Board of Trustees
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Our Inclusive Excellence Approach
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DEI In the Global Marketplace, and Region

Organizational Change Management

Structures & systems
Data-informed

Recruitment vs. Climate & Retention

Capacity-Building

Talent Development

Inclusive Leadership

KENT STATE

UNIVERSITY U N 1 V E R S l T Y

SUEVE
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DEI in the Global Marketplace, and Region

(intel)’y stryker

Diversity and inclusion are instrumental in driving We believe that we are stronger together by valuing
innovation and delivering strong business growth. our differences.
2030 Goals include: Goals include:
Doubling the # of women and underrepresented - Increase representation of women and racially
minorities in senior leadership roles. diverse talent.
Increase # of women in technical roles to 40%. . Double investment in diversity recruitment.
Advance accessibility and increase the . Ensure 100% of managers complete DEI training
percentage of employees who self-identify as within one year of hire or promotion.

having a disability to 10%.
Actively support ERGs.

Embed inclusive leadership practices _ _ _
Measure employee sentiment on inclusion and

belonging through regular engagement surveys.
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INSICHT

Higher Education

207 0

Top Colleges for Diversity

INSIGHLT

Higher Education

2oz 1

Top Colleges for Diversity

Miami as an Intentionally Inclusive Community

Miami’'s core values.

“In our research we have seen a remarkable
correlation between an employee’s feeling of

safety, belonging, and job satisfaction and how

WlthOUt in CI USiOn ’ much their company prioritizes DEI” (Melinda Epler,
. CEO, Change Catalyst)

diverse teams cannot

be successful.

“Working alongside people from different
backgrounds makes us smarter, more
innovative, and hardworking.” (Phillips, “How

CO m mO n m iS matCh Diversity Makes Us Smarter,” 2017)
between aspirations
and on-th e_g round “Nearly all employers (96 percent) agree that
] ‘all college students should have experiences
that teach them how t I o] ith
eve ryd ay p ra Ctl CES p:opleea\c/;vhoseer?/ie(\?vvg aoreS 3i¥f?egst freoTnSt\;]vcl-:‘ir

own.”” (Falling Short? College Learning and Career Success,
among leaders. 0o L
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DEI| Taskforce Recommendations

. Progress

. 91.9% completion rate across 44 recommendations (April 2022)
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DEI Module Series

43RD ANNUAL

BRONZE

WINNER

The

Telly

Awards

222222

. Re-Launch Early Spring 2023
. Miami faculty and staff expertise

. Knowledge and Strategies



Embedding DEI in Search Processes

Revised processes and resources
Why Faculty?

. 650 individuals trained since Sept. 2021
Why Staff?
Cultural Resource Guide
Student Equity Ambassadors Program

Faculty Candidate Diversity Statement

Miami University is committed to creating an inclusive
and effective teaching, learning, research, and working
environment for all. Applicants should include a 1

page statement addressing past and/or potential
contributions to advancing diversity, equity, and
inclusion through research, teaching, and/or service.
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OIDI Communication and Coordination

Communication and Support DEI Leadership Councils: Coordination
Annual Report Focused on Accountability . Academic DEI Officers Leadership Council
and Transparency
Quarterly Newsletter - Divisional DEI Officers Leadership Council
Central DEI Calendar - DEI Student Advisory Council
Religious and Holy Days Inclusive . Council on Diversity and Inclusion (Senate)
Scheduling Calendar and Social Media
Messaging

Roles and Expectations for DEI Officers

Brow
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Embedding DEI through Workshops, Trainings, Discussions

Anti-Racism Worksho » Leadership: PEC, Provost’s Office, Deans, Moonshot
P » 356 participants (Summer 2022 — Fall 2022)
: : » Graduate and undergraduate students
Diversity Statement Workshops + 67 participants (Fall 2022)

Safe Zone Training  Leadership: PEC, Provost’s Office, Deans
(CSDI/LGBTQ#+ Initiatives) * Faculty, Staff, Students

DEI Module Series  Faculty, staff, students, alumni

Building an Inclusive Miami:
Facilitated Discussion

» Leadership teams

, .Intergroup D_|alogue » Faculty, staff, students
(Global Initiatives/ Center for American and World Cultures)

26/253



Embedding DEI and Supporting Continued
Professional Development

DEI Faculty Fellows Graduate Student Professional
. Starting Fall 2023 Development Series (with Graduate
School)
. 4 Workshops (Fall 2022)
. 85 attendees

. 3 Faculty Selected

Anita Mannur, Ph.D  Fauzia Ahmed, Ph.D. Haifei Shi, Ph.D.



Talent Support and Belonging

MISSION

To support the leadership journeys of women of color at Miami University by fostering networking
and collaboration among women of color leaders in support of leaders’ professional goals and
Miami’s commitment to inclusive excellence and diversity, equity, and inclusion; identify and develop
resources to explore and broaden leadership skills; and create a space for community, collaborative
leadership, and self-care to contribute to and model these for the broader Miami community. Miami
University does not discriminate on the basis of race or gender, all staff and faculty who meet the
listed criteria are welcome to apply.

CRITERIA WORKSHOP / DISCUSSION TOPICS:
¢ Commitment to Miami core values ¢ Leadership Panel and Discussion
of diversity, equity, and inclusion as ¢ Inner work of Equity and Justice Workshop, Part I
central to leadership and IT

Staff or faculty leadership positionin ¢ Setting Boundaries and Saying “No”

a Miami unit The Cycle of Renewal

Can commit to attending all ¢ Saboteurs and Mindtraps

sessions: pre-launch lunch session in ¢ Additional Topic to be Decided by Group
May and six monthly sessions (first

Tuesday of the month, 4-5:30 pm) DEADLINE Application:
during 2022-2023 .
Friday, April 22 [=

OFFICE OF INSTITUTIONAL

DIVERSITY AND INCLUSION
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Intersectional, Educational Programming

Engage, Educate, Empower
Heritage Month Programming « Ex: NURFC, Sept. 2022 event
* Away from 3 Fs
9 Events
« 602 attendees

Across the Divide Conference
Planning
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Climate: A Comprehensive, Multi-Method Approach
for an Inclusive Miami

Qualitative Interviews Climate Survey
. Employee Stay Interviews
. 34 interviews

. 9 faculty

. 25 staff
. Student Climate Interviews

Facilitated Discussions CAMPUS
. Organizational Change
Management: Building an

CLIMATE

Inclusive Miami SURVEY




Recognizing Our Accomplishments, and Moving Forward
to an Ever More Inclusively Excellent Miami

fy
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ASPIRE GOALS

01 0 03 04

Develop Increase Advance Increase

Relationships Revenue Reputation Rankings
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ASPIRE PILLARS

01 02 03 04

Building the economies of Attracting and Aligning resources with Elevating Miami’s profile
communities we serve developing talent for stakeholder priorities regionally, statewide, and
Ohio nationally
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ADVANCING THE “FOUR RS” OF ASPIRE

Relationships
CVG
Wright Brothers Institute
BCRTA

r

Rankings

Relationships + Revenue 4
+ Reputation = Increased Ranking R

&

Reputation
College@EIm
Advanced Air Mobility
Work+
Early College Academy
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Revenue
Grants
Rent
Royalties

Equity

-



< QP

Advocate Partner
$109.600,000 $25,600,000

4

\Wigh(s
$33,168,000




ASPIRE GRANT PRODUCTIVITY

$22.3M Clinical Health Facility
$5M C&E Butler County Grant
$2M Alumni Investors

$1.5M JobsOhio

$1.5M C&E Capital Budget
$387K C&E City of Oxford
$249K Microcredentials IMAP
$150K ECA Ohio Dept of Ed.
$75K ECA Capital Budget
$6K Midwest HE Mini Grant
$1K KY Problem Gambling

333333
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CAPITAL INVESTORS

$5M

Butler County
Commissioners

$1IM

Richard Smucker

$1.5M

JobsOhio
Vibrant Community
Grant

$1M

Chrissy Taylor

$1.5M

State of Ohio

$